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#1 18th February 2022 

TǛnǕ tǕtou katoa 
 
Term One has got off to a busy start as we  
navigate operating at the Red Traffic Light  
setting. I would like to acknowledge the staff for 
working hard to ensure that we have been able 
to start the year safely. Also thank you to 
whǕnau for supporting us, particularly around 
mask wearing. 
A number of usual activities that school  
students get involved in have been impacted by 
being at Traffic Light Red, particularly sport and 
other off-site activities. Decisions about  
changing the way events are run or whether 
they are cancelled, are not made lightly. As a 
school, we have to adhere to the Ministry of  
Education guidelines, as well as public health  
guidelines.  
At the start of the year, our new staff and Year 9  
students were welcomed with a pǾwhiri. There 
are photographs included in this newsletter. I 
would like to welcome our staff: 

¶ Mr E Matthews (Pou Arataki MǕori). 
¶ Ms F Powell (HOD of Food  
   Technology and Hospitality). 
¶ Ms Amber Curry (teaching English). 

Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou - a warm  
welcome to you. 
Classes are underway for this year and student  
timetables are being finalised. It is important 
that students start off the year in the right way 
by turning up to all classes being prepared for 
learning.  
 
School-wide Ara TǕtou and restorative  
approaches continue. Our school expectations 
are: 
¶ Whakaute - Respect;  
¶ Kawenga - Responsibility; 
¶ Aroha HoatȊ - Contributing, and 
¶ Ngakau Tapatahi - Integrity. 

 

We would appreciate your support with the school 
expectations and your support with our expectation of 
students being on time to school and in the correct 
school uniform. 
As well as what we have already shared in relation to 
working at Traffic Light Red, we have strategies in 
place, if a positive case is confirmed. Rather than  
communication from Public Health, communication will 
come from the school, via e-mail, confirming students 
that are close contacts and will have to isolate. 
I encourage you to keep checking our school website, 
School App as well as our Facebook page to keep up 
to date with what is happening.  
 
 
NǕku nǕ 
   
Mike Houghton 
Principal / Tumuaki 

PAID UNION MEETING  

Dargaville High School will be closed from 

1.40pm on Tuesday 22nd February for staff to 

attend a Paid Union Meeting.  

Classes for the day will be as per timetabled 

classes for Periods 1, 2, 3 & 4  and students will 

be released to go home at 1.40pm.  

Supervision for students requiring it will be 

available in B3, with non-union staff members to 

supervise. 

 

mailto:office@darghigh.school.nz


Powhiri 
Sarah MartinðYear 9 Dean 

On Tuesday 8th February, staff and Year 13s welcomed the new Year 9 cohort to Dargaville High 
School. This year, due to Covid 19 restrictions, the powhiri was held outside and also meant many  
family members were unable to attend.  
 
Special thanks to Kaumatua Rex Nathan for officiating and to Johnnita Houghton and her team for  
providing the kai after proceedings. The students were officially welcomed with a powhiri and spent the 
remainder of the day settling into the school and familiarising themselves with their new surroundings 
and meeting their teachers, with the support of our Year 13 students.  
 
We look forward to seeing this yearôs cohort take advantage of the opportunities they are offered and 
enjoying their first year at high school.  


